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PUNCHESTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

A meeting of Puncheston Community Council was held on Wednesday 30th March 2016 at Puncheston School at 7.30 p m.
Present were:-   Dr Peter Lilley (Chairman), Mrs Anne Thomas, Messrs Gareth Howells, Dewi Lewis, Councillor Bob Kilmister Pembs County Council and John Griffiths (Clerk).

1. Apologies

Apologies were received from Mr Wyn Williams and Mrs Alison Evans.
2. Minutes of the last meeting.
Copies of the minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 24th February 2016 had been distributed to members. The minutes were agreed as being a true record and were signed.

3. Matters Arising from the Minutes.
(a) IMPROVEMENTS TO NEW INN CROSS ROADS. The Clerk reported that he had received a letter from Mr Darren Thomas, Head of Highways & Construction, Pembs County Council which set out improvements which the County Council intend to carry out at the cross roads. These include the renewal and update of advance directional signs, the addition of advance bend and junction ahead warning signs plus a ‘Reduce Speed Now’ sign and the relocation of directional signs.
(b) ALUMINIUM FLAGPOLE. Dewi Lewis reported that Puncheston School had accepted the offer made by the Puncheston Recreation Committee to pass on the flagpole to the school. The Clerk to inform Sarah Nicholas Pembs County Council of this development.
(c) PASSING PLACE NEAR STATION VIEW. Filling has now been placed at the passing place by Pembs County Council.
(d) CODE OF CONDUCT FOR MEMBERS TRAINING. This training will take place some time after the Welsh Assembly elections on 5th May 2016.

4.Highway Matters.
(a) DEFECTIVE STREET LAMPS. Lamp 804/634 Little Newcastle village green has been repaired. On 22nd March the Clerk had received an email from Alison Evans stating that lamp 804/635 opposite St Peter’s Church, Little Newcastle was not working once again after having been repaired recently. The Clerk reported this to the Service Line, Pembs County Council that day. On 23rd March Pembs County Council had replaced the lamp with a new LED lamp.
(b) DAMAGED GRIT BIN. On 24th March the Clerk had received an email from Alison Evans reporting that the grit bin between New House and the entrance lane to Martell Mill had been damaged, probably by a tractor. It was agreed to report this damage to Pembs County Council, pointing out to them that this bin is the property of the county council.

(c) UPROOTED WARNING SIGN. Wyn Williams has reported that a warning sign near the new cattle grid near Vaynor has been uprooted. The Clerk to report this to Pembs County Council.
(d) DAMAGED MARKER POST. Wyn Williams has reported that a marker post at a passing place near Puncheston Cemetery has been damaged. The Clerk to report this to Pembs County Council.

(e) PASSING PLACES BETWEEN HEDDFAN & PENYMYNYDD MAWR. Dewi Lewis reported that the two passing places between Heddfan and Penymynydd Mawr require additional filling. The Clerk to request Pembs County Council to provide additional filling for the two passing places.

5. Planning.

There were no items of planning.

6. Correspondence.

(a) PEMBS COUNTY COUNCIL. Letter from Damian Golden, Play Sufficiency Officer requesting information regarding play sites and play activities. It was agreed that Mr Golden be informed that
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the Community Council is not responsible for a fixed play site, but that he be informed that the Puncheston Recreation Committee is responsible for the Puncheston Play Area and to provide the details of the Secretary to the recreation committee.
(b) PEMBROKESHIRE COAST NATIONAL PARK.

(i) Information received regarding a consultation on the PCNPA (Replacement) Local Development Plan, Draft Review Report, Draft Delivery Agreement and Sustainability Appraisal Scoping Report.

(ii) Information received regarding Community and Town Council Workshops on the Local Development Plan Review

(c) The following were received for information:-

(i) Notification of the Tour of Pembrokeshire on 23rd April 2016.
(ii) Email from Brian John announcing ‘Martha Morgan Country Launch’ at Newport Boat Club on Sunday 3rd April 2016.
(iii) Email from Vicky Moller announcing a meeting on Refugees, Wales and Pembrokeshire at The Picton Centre, Haverfordwest at 7.0 p m 15th April 2016.
(iv) Email from Vicky Moller announcing a Local Lives Matter meeting at Ffwrn, Fishguard from 6.0 to 8.0 p m Friday 1st April 2016.
(v) Tower Mint Ltd. Order form for HM Queen Elizabeth II 90th Birthday Commemorative Medal with a free sample medal. It was agreed to donate the free sample medal to Mr Richard Davies, North Gate, Little Newcastle.

(vi) Kidney Wales Foundation. Information regarding Walk For Life 24th April 2016.

(vii) Clerks and Councils Direct March 2016 issue.
(viii) Play For Wales magazine Spring 2016 issue.

(ix) Plantscape CD of 2016/17 brochure.

7. Any Other Business.
(a) PARKING OF VEHICLES ON BEND OUTSIDE GLENFIELD, PUNCHESTON. Anne Thomas complained about vehicles including a small trailer parked on the bend outside Glenfield, Puncheston. The Clerk explained that this was a Police matter. Previous complaints had been received about parking at this location and the Clerk had written to the Chief Superintendent of Police in May 2013, so the Police were aware of the matter.
(b) ANTISOCIAL BEHAVIOUR. Complaints have been received from several of the residents of Puncheston concerning the antisocial behaviour of some of the tenants of the Council Houses in Park Avenue, Puncheston. Councillor Bob Kilmister will draw this matter to the attention of Mr Lyn Hambidge, Head of Housing, Pembs County Council.
There being no further business the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 8.30 p m.
Date of next meeting agreed as Wednesday 27th April 2016 at 8.0 p m at Puncheston School.
